
 

 

 

Terms and Conditions for Race Entry, Non-Residential and 

Residential Camps 

The following Terms and Conditions apply unless a camp specific set are provided.  

For Race Entry  

 

• Acceptance Lists and Race Bulletins will be published on GBSKI.com  

• Where an event is registered for BASS points, we have not confirmed if Home Nation 

registration/subscription/s are up to date 

• On Start and Acceptance lists, clubs are listed as recorded on the BASS file at the 

time of the entry. 

• Appropriate athlete ski race/race training insurance is compulsory for all events held 

outside of the UK.  

• Fees are non - refundable if you cancel less than 28 days before the event. A 10% 

administration fee will be payable if you cancel more than 28 days before the event.  

 

For Non-Residential Race Camps 

 

• If we cancel the whole event, you will receive a full refund for the camp fee only. 

• If the camp is curtailed as a result of events outside of our control, refunds are at the 

discretion of management. 

• The British Ski Academy will not be liable for fees, costs, loss, or charges, outside of 

the camp fee, that you may incur as a result of cancellation or curtailment. 

• Every effort will be made to give as much notice as possible if we need to cancel but 

this is not always within our control and so we cannot be held responsible for late 

notice. 

• Information regarding the event will be sent to the email address provided on sign-up. 

Please make sure that this is correct as The British Ski Academy cannot be held 

responsible if information is not received because of an incorrect email address. 

• If you wish to cancel your booking, notice must be emailed to The British Ski 

Academy administration email address: info@britskiacad.org.uk.  

• No refunds will be given if you cancel 21 days or less before the event. Cancellations 

made more than 21 days before the event will receive a refund equivalent to the full 

entry fee minus 10% administration charge.  

• The ‘Code of Conduct’ and ‘Disciplinary Procedure’ shown on our website apply at all 

times during our camps. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

For Residential Camps  

 

• A completed Registration Form must be submitted to the BSA office before 

confirmation of attendance at the camp can be made.  

• For camps held outside of the UK, it is the responsibility of the parent (or athlete if 

they are over 18) to ensure that they have completed all necessary travel 

documentation and complied with all legislation, particularly in relation to Schengen 

Visas limitations, passport validity requirements and COVID related regulations. 

• Once a place on the camp has been confirmed, you will be sent an invoice for the 

balance of the camp fee which is due upon receipt, or as stated on the website. 

• The British Ski Academy will not be liable for fees, costs, loss, or charges, outside of 
the camp fee/deposit, that you may incur as a result of cancellation or prior to a 
confirmation being received for camp attendance.  

• A copy of the BSA ‘Code of Conduct’ and’ Disciplinary Procedure’ is available on our 
website. Attendance at our camps constitutes an agreement to the expected 
standards of behaviour and possible consequences if they are not met, as outlined in 
these documents.  

• Appropriate alpine ski race training/race medical/accident/travel insurance is 
mandatory for the duration of your trip if the camp is outside of the UK.  

• In the event of cancellation or curtailment of a booking as a result of a change in UK 
or host country Government advice/restrictions, Foreign and commonwealth office 
advice, or COVID related guidance, prior to the start of or during the camp, a 
minimum refund of 50% of fees paid for the cancelled/curtailed period will be made 
to you.  

• Following a cancellation or curtailment, if BSA obtain a full refund from the relevant 
service provider(s) e.g. lift company, hotel provider etc., this will be passed to you 
upon receipt. We strongly recommend you take out cancellation/curtailment 
insurance. 

• BSA will not be responsible for cancellation or curtailment of a booking as a result of 
the inability to ski because of (i) weather conditions, (ii) restrictions imposed by the 
resort / local government such as lift closures. BSA will attempt to arrange 
alternative provision and you will be advised of any additional costs before accepting 
the alternative. Any additional costs will be your responsibility.   

• The British Ski Academy will not be responsible for any additional costs/charges that 
there may be as a result of a change in arrangements, planning etc. that are related 
to any incidents/causes that are outside of BSA’s control e.g. additional hotel or 
transport costs, should there be a need to quarantine/isolate or to make alternative 
travel arrangements.    

• Every effort will be made to give as much notice as possible if we need to cancel but 

this is not always within our control - we cannot be held responsible for late 

notification.  

• Information regarding the camp will be sent to the email address provided on sign-up. 

Please make sure that this is correct as The British Ski Academy cannot be held 

responsible if information is not received because of an incorrect email address. 



• If you wish to cancel, notice must be emailed to The British Ski Academy 

administration email address: info@britskiacad.org.uk. 

• No refunds will be given if you cancel 28 days or less before the event. Cancellations 

made more than 28 days before the event will receive a refund equivalent to the fee 

paid minus any deposit paid. 

 

 


